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REPORT ON RETIREMENTS AND 

FORMER DISTRICT EMPLOYEE REHIRES 
AUGUST 2025 BOARD MEETING 

 
 
 
RETIREMENTS  

 
1. Barbara J. Gay, Senior Architect, General Office, Columbus, was employed 

October 23, 1989, and is retiring as of August 31, 2025. 
 

2. Tamara D. Weber, Business Continuity Manager, General Office, Columbus, was 
employed April 16, 1999, and is retiring as of September 30, 2025. 
 

3. Dallas G. White, Mechanical Technician, Gerald Gentleman Station, Sutherland, 
was employed March 1, 1989, and is retiring as of September 30, 2025.  
 

4. Janet L. Hope, Technical Support Analyst, Cooper Nuclear Station, Brownville, 
was employed November 16, 1994, and is retiring as of October 15, 2025. 
 

5. Steve W. Osborn, Mechanical Technician, Gerald Gentleman Station, 
Sutherland, was employed August 16, 1979, and is retiring as of October 31, 
2025.  
 

6. Chris L. Backer, Plant Operator, Beatrice Power Station, Beatrice, was employed 
April 3, 2000, and is retiring as of December 31, 2025. 

 
7. David A. Fisher, Unit Operator, Gerald Gentleman Station, Sutherland, was 

employed May 1, 1995, and is retiring as of January 19, 2026. 
 
 
 

REHIRES 
 

In accordance with the Board motion approved in February 1988, employees 
reemployed by the District within one year of their termination date (including those 
rehired directly or indirectly as a consultant) require approval of the President. Pursuant 
to that Board motion, Mr. Kent has approved these rehires: 
 

Michael Hasenkamp was hired May 17,1976, and retired from the position of 
Senior Project Manager – Projects at the Columbus General Office on July 31, 2025. 
Mike was rehired as a Part-Time Senior Project Manager – Projects at the CGO 
effective August 1, 2025. 
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David Rich was hired January 9, 1978, and retired from the position of 

Sustainable Energy Manager at the Columbus General Office on July 31, 2025. Dave 
was rehired as a Temporary Sustainable Energy Manager at the CGO effective 
August 1, 2025. 
 

Austin Hakeman was hired June 3, 2024, and his temporary position as an intern 
ended August 8, 2024. Austin was rehired as an Engineer I at Cooper Nuclear Station 
effective June 2, 2025. 


